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Washington, D.C. – Now that Americans are starting to worry more about the economy than the hostages in Iran or the Russians in Afghanistan, the carter administration has announced a revised federal budget for 1981.  The idea, we are told, is to combat inflation by balancing the budget.  Expenditures in several federal programs are to be cut, while increased revenues from a new gasoline tax are planned.
One cluster of people who have not been fooled by this latest political rhetoric are the federal bureaucrats themselves.  After speaking to officials in several federal agencies here in the Nation’s capital I found no one who was worried about an actual cut in the budget of his agency.  Each was convinced that any cuts which might come are going to be out in the provinces safely removed from their bastion of loose money and high prices.

The hypocrisy of this latest anti-inflationary program is nowhere more evident than in the administration’s own anti-inflation agency, the Council on Wages and Price Stability, a.k.a., COWPS, as it is referred to around here.  COWPS is strictly a paperwork empire with no authority (or inclination) to order price changes, even when it considers certain prices “unjustified.”  Yet, in order for COWPS to monitor the pricing policies of even more firms throughout the U.S., the President just asked Congress to double the authorized number of employees at COWPS to over 500.  The result will be the hiring of more federal paper pushers, more red tape for more American companies, and less productivity where it counts – in the private sector of our economy.
It does seem strange that the President’s first step in balancing the budget is to spend more federal money to enlarge COWPS.  Remember, of course, that COWPS is the same outfit which helped so much to keep down gasoline prices….

I thought you might like to know.
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